Berry Collection. Photo. (1) Photo of the Berry Place (n.d.) & note to Adeline Wood (1974). As of 1978, the building was home to the Boy Scouts Berry Photo. Training Center on Plains Rd. Thomas J. Brown. <u>Biographical Review: this vol. contains biographical sketches of leading citizens of Cumb. Co., ME</u>. Boston: Bio. Review Pub. Brown. Biography Co., 1896. He was the owner of Lake View Farm. Newspaper "Copperhead's Appearance Starts Talk: Rattlers Once Common in Cash article Raymond" Mentions John Cash AKA John the Snake Charmer. N.s., n.d. Davis Collection. Photo. [Charles?] Davis Homestead, c. 1900?. Backside reads, "Aunt Jen. MacDonald, Grandma Davis, Grandpa Davis, Tine Davis, Eva Davis, Aunt Hatty Quint with Mary Long, Aunt Al's daughter in her arms, Roy & Harry MacDonald." Photo, c. 19003 Davis Davis Collection. "60th Wedding Anniversary, Valentine & Eva Davis", 1956. Photo, 1956. Davis Dingley Collection. (1885-1938). Copy of a letter written by Mary Ann Letter Sylvester Dingley to her son, Edward Sylvester Dingley, c. 1900 (1 pg.) Dingley Dingley Collection. (1885-1938). Dingley Family Stories (1 1/4 pgs.), originally written by Mary Ann Sylvester Dingley & copied by her great-Family Stories grandson, Robert Jordan Dingley. Dinaley Dingley Collection (1885-1938). "Dingley Family Collection of Raymond," A Reference List of Manuscripts Relating to the History of ME, Part I. The Maine Bulletin, Vol. XLI, No. 1, Aug 1938. University of ME Studies, Second Reference List Series, No. 45, pp. 71-72 Dinalev Dingley Collection. (1885-1938). "The Dingley Family" from ME Historical Genealogy Dingley and Genealogical Recorder (6 pgs.), v2, No. 2, 1885, pp. 120-125. Dolley Photo. Dolley Collection. Photo. "Cora Dolley" Dolley Photo. Dolley Collection. Photo. "Grace Dolley" Dolley Photo. Dolley Collection. Photo. 2 of same photo, n.d. "Aunt Lizzie Dolley" Dolley Photo. Dolley Collection. Photo. 2 of same photo, n.d. "Mary C. Dolley" Dolley Collection. Photo. 2 of same photo, c. 1885. 1st labeled "Orrin Dolley's Family" & 2nd labeled "Uncle Orrin & Aunt May Dolley, Fred Dolley Dolley Photo, c. 1885 Annie Dolley (Hart)" Dolley Photo, c. 1911. Dolley Collection. Photo. c. 1911, "Orrin Dolley, Dorothy Dolley (Mitch)" Dolley Photo. Dolley Collection. Photo. Unknown female "Dolley" 1). Silver-colored plaque: "Silena H. Dyke, Died Nov. 10, 1882, Aged 79 yrs 7 mos. 26 d's.; 2. Men's ring Dvke Dyke Genealogy, pp. 34. Located in Dyke file 1 Dyke Dyke Taylor's Early Families of Raymond "Dyke" (1838-1895), p 42 photocopy Letter (May 2004) re: plaque & Dyke family history from Robert W. Dyke of Cumberland, ME. Robert W. is the s/o Ernest Dyke & the grandson of Charles W. Dyke; (4b) Letter (July 2004) re: Dyke family history from Robert Dyke.; (4c) Emails from Robert Dyke. "Re: Dyke Water Pump & Correspondence Homestead" & "Old 302". Aug 2004. Dyke Dyke Plaque Dyke family crest (coat of arms) plaque Knights of Pythias gold-plated men's ring. Belonged to Charles Dyke Dvke Rina Dyke Photo Photo of Charles W. Dyke, c. 1920s

	,	
Dyke	Real Estate Papers.	Mortgage Deed from Martha A. Buck (wife of Theodore P. Buck) to Leonard C. Burnham re: Deering property, Dec 26, 1890; (8b) Bill of Sale from Theodore P. Buck to Charles W. Dyke re: Dyke & Buck greenhouse on Forest Ave., April 13, 1903; (8c) Warranty Deed & Quit Claim Deed from Agnes J. Skilling to Charles W. Dyke re: So. Portland property, May 9, 1905; (8d) Quit Claim Deed from Frederick O. Frost to Charles W. Dyke re: So. Portland property, Dec 9, 1906
Dyke	Tax Bills	Portland Tax Bills (1887-1906)
Dyke	Receipts	Receipts. 1911 & 1915 Irrigation supplies, 1917 Ford Touring Car, 1887 household goods, 1890 Funeral bill & 1896 Legal bill
Day	Photo.	Day Collection. Photo. "J. Victor Day."
Day	Photo.	Day Collection. Photo. 2 of same photo, "Lawrence Day."
Gerry	Photo, c. 1930.	Gerry Collection. Photo. Geneva Gerry. Photograph says, "To Aunt Carrie. Best wishes, Geneva Gerry." B/W, ca. 1930.
Cony	1 11010, 0. 1000.	Gerry Collection. Photo. Group photo on dock. Label says, "Fred Edwards, Uncle Elliott Gerry, Uncle Green Strout, Nellie Gerry (Spiller)." B/W, faded,
Gerry	Photo.	n.d.  Hayden Collection. <i>Memories of a Busy Life: My Early Life</i> . Written by
Hayden	Autobiography	Josephine (Hayden) Brooks (1836-1919).—NOTE: Incl. info on the Staples family of Raymond.
Hawthorne		(Nathaniel) Hawthorne Collection. Article (1891). "The Boyhood of Hawthorne," by Elizabeth Manning. <i>Wide Awake</i> , Nov 1891, pgs. 500-517.
	B: .	Jordan Collection. Isaac D. Jordan [1851-1922, Bur. Webbs Mills Cem., Casco] biography. <u>Biographical Review: this vol. contains biographical sketches of leading citizens of Cumb. Co., ME</u> . Boston: Bio. Review Pub.
Jordan	Biography	Co., 1896. pp. 481.
Knight	Article	"M.I.T.'s old man and the sea". M.I.T. News, Cambridge, MA, May 29, 1998
Knight	Photo	Newspaper photo, n.d., n.s. Ernie Knight mounting his old-fashioned bicycle in a parade
Knight	Article	"Ernest Knight: observer, recorder and participant of area history," by Sharon Bray Clark, Courier Free Press, April 6, 1982.
Lane	Photo, Bef. 1922.	Lane Collection. Photo, Bef. 1922. "I believe this to be Henry Lane's wife at East Raymond." [Maria Louise (Hayden) Lane, 1837-1922].
Lane	Biographies	Henry J. Lane [1837-] & Orrin B. Lane [1838-] biographies. <u>Biographical Review: this vol. contains biographical sketches of leading citizens of Cumb. Co., ME</u> . Boston: Bio. Review Pub. Co., 1896. pp. 313-5.
Land	0	Leach Collection. 2 pp. photocopy, n.s., n.d. Genealogy. Mark Leach (1742-1822) & Margaret Jackson were the parents of: Zachariah, Annie,
Leach Leach	Genealogy  Funeral service book.	Mark Jr., James, Henry, Samuel & Margaret ("Peggy") Leach.  Leach Collection. Funeral service spiral-bound book for Carrie Belle Leach (July 15, 1867-Jan. 12, 1947). Services, Interment (Riverside Cem., Raymond), Bearers, Relatives Attending, Friends & Flowers. Orig. at Raymond Pub. Safety Bldg., no copies avail
Mann	Book	Mann, Jordan, Ridlon & Green: Pioneer Families of Raymond & Casco,  Maine. By Alfred A. Mann, 1994. Spiral bound book.
Mann	Article	Mann Collection. Article. "Raymond Couple Wed 60 Years." Mr. & Mrs. Alroy R. Mann. March 14, 1972, n.s.
Martin	Photo, c. early 1900s.	Martin Collection. Photo [drawing?] of Alexander Martin, ca. early 1900s. Scanned from original.
Martin	Photo, c. early 1900s.	Martin Collection. Photo [drawing?] of Margaret Martinwife of Alexander, ca. early 1900s. Scanned from original.
Plummer	Photo.	Plummer Collection. Photo. Bernard Plummer.

	•	,
Plummer	Photo.	Plummer Collection. Photo. Elizabeth Plummer (Hancock).
Plummer	Photo.	Plummer Collection. Photo. Ida Plummer.
Plummer	Photo.	Plummer Collection. Photo. Martha Plummer.
Plummer	Photo.	Plummer Collection. Photo. Sammy Plummer
Plummer- Davis	Document	Plummer-Davis Collection. Receipt 11 July 1790. [Raymondtown] Received of Gidon [sic] Davisthat Dominicus Jordan & John Davis gave in behalf of the town for the [Illegible]. Signed by Samuel Jordan, Colector [sic] Plummer-Davis Collection. Notice from undersigned & owners of lands upon the Gray Surplusunderstanding that your honorable body will[build &
Plummer- Davis	Document	complete a new road from Raymond Center to Gray]. N.d. [c. 1830s or 1840s?], n.s.  Plummer-Davis Collection. Partial deed? Raymond, n.d. [after 1831], n.s.
Plummer- Davis	Document	Landowners mentioned incl. William Nason, William Plummer, Isaac Whitney & Henry Leach. Plummer-Davis Collection. Notice of a petition signed by Samuel Plummer
Plummer- Davis	Document	and otherspraying for the location of a road from Benjamin Brown's land & at the corner of Samuel Plummer's land Dated at Raymond, 25 April 1843. Signed by Z.L. Whitney, Henry Jordan Jr. & Henry Tinney, Selectmen of Raymond.
Plummer- Davis	Document	Plummer-Davis Collection. Notice of the routescommencing at a maple stake on the corner of Samuel Plummer and Benjamin Brown'sshall be what is termed a private way Dated Raymond, 6 May 1843.
Plummer- Davis	Document	Plummer-Davis Collection. An alphabetical list of the voters of the town of Raymond. 3 Aug 1846. Signed by Z.L. Whitney, S.S. Brown & W.R. Lane, Selectmen of Raymond. 8 pages.
Plummer- Davis	Document	Plummer-Davis Collection. Letter certifying intention of marriage between Joseph Plummer & [Illegible] Elisabeth Hamblen, both of Raymond. Signed by William Plummer, Town Clerk, 23 Aug 1846. Plummer-Davis Collection. Notice from Selectmen of Windham to Selectmen of Raymond to meet at the town line, near Zachariah Tenney's
Davis	Document	house in Windham to run the line between said towns. Windham, 28 Aug 1852. Plummer-Davis Collection. Notice of Raymond Town meeting & vote. To
Plummer- Davis	Document	John Small Jr. Constable of the town of RaymondSigned William Plummer, James Strout, Stephen Fogg, Selectmen of Raymond. 29 Sept 1852.
Plummer- Davis	Document	Plummer-Davis Collection. Oath by Dr. William Plummer, aged 47, of Raymond, n.d. [ca. 1853?]. Re: cause of disease of James Welch, formerly of Raymond & [later] of Casco. Welch was a veteran of the US Army. "Welch had lost his leg and [Dr. Winthrop] Brown remarked that it was opinion the disease in his right was produced by humors and hardships and exposure while in the army."
Radoux	Article	Radoux Collection. "Why Napolean Lost Waterloo: Story Told by Lieutenant Radoux, Who Served Under Grouchy and the Emperor," New York Herald, March 10, 1895.
Robinson	Photo.	Robinson Collection. "Lena Callie Robinson". B/W
Robinson Robinson	Photo. Photo.	Robinson Collection. "Lizzie Robinson". B/W Robinson Collection. "Edith Robinson Boyd". B/W.
Robinson	Photo.	Robinson Collection. "Edith Robinson Boyd" (older). B/W.
Robinson	Photo.	Robinson Collection. Robinson Children, c. 1900s. "Estella, Elizabeth, Seated Norma, Ivory Jr., Winnifred Robinson." B/W
Robinson	Article	Robinson Collection. "Wilma Robinson Of Raymond Crowned Maine Apple Annie", Portland Press Herald, 1947 Spiller Collection. Group photo. Dot Berry & James Tripp are the only
Spiller	Photo.	people identified. Back also refers to the picture as the "Spiller Farm, in Raymond near present day Camp Pinehurst."
Spiller	Photo.	Spiller Collection. "Thanksgiving at the Old Place, 1909" Back of original reads, "Spiller Farm, Conesca Road".  Spiller Collection. Shingled building with carriage parked near & with ledges
Spiller	Photo	in background. Back reads, "Spiller Place, back side of Crescent Lake under Ledge" and "Conesca Road"
Spiller	Birth certificates.	Spiller Collection. Birth certificates (1846 & 1847). (1) Birth cert. Collin S. Spiller, Born Sept 17, 1846, Raymond, s/o Amos Spiller.; (2) Birth cert. Matilda Spiller, Born Dec 8, 1847, Raymond, d/o Henry & Bersheba Spiller
Spiller	Photo	Capt. Burbank Spiller (1835-1863) of Raymond in uniform.
Spiller	Photo	Lucinda ("Lulu") Spiller (Hooper) (1860- ), d/o Capt. Burbank.

ĺ	Ì		2006 emails between Kim A. MacIsaac of the Fifth Maine Regiment Museum
	Spiller	Emails	& Elizabeth Bullen
	Оршог	Linaio	Kim A. MacIsaac of the Fifth Maine Regiment Museum to Elizabeth Bullen
	Spiller	Letter	re: Capt. Burbank Spiller. 1 April 2006
			Staples Collection. Staple & Staples: My Family Branch. By Arthur Staples.
	Staples	Genealogy	2004. Contains Raymond AND So. Casco Staples.
	Strout	Photo.	Strout Collection. Alwin Strout. B/W
	Strout	Photo.	Strout Collection. "Aunt Barbara Strout". B/W.
	Strout	Photo.	Strout Collection. Cecile Strout. B/W.
	Strout	Photo.	Strout Collection. Dorothea Strout. B/W.
	Strout	Photo.	Strout Collection. "Lena Strout, Aunt Carrie". B/W.
	Strout	Photo.	Strout Collection. "Aunt Lizzie Strout, Uncle Green's first wife". B/W.
	Strout	Photo.	Strout Collection. "Lois Chase Strout (Aunt Lois)". B/W.
	Strout	Photo.	Strout Collection. "Aunt Lois Strout & Dorothea Strout". B/W.
	Strout	Photo.	Strout Collection. Martin Strout. B/W.
	Strout	Photo.	Strout Collection. Stella M. Strout. B/W.
	Strout	Photo.	Strout Collection. Stella Strout (Day). B/W.
	Strout	Photo.	Strout Collection. Stella Strout Day—[Bridal Photo?]. B/W.
	Strout	i noto.	Strout Collection. "Aunt Nellie Strout, Lena Strout, Uncle Willard Strout", ca.
			1890? [Willard Strout (Abt. 1849-1929), Lillian Lena Strout (Abt. 1878-1958),
	Strout	Photo.	Ellen E. Strout (Abt. 1853- )].
-	Stiout	FIIOLO.	Elleri E. Strout (Abt. 1655- )j.
			Strout Collection. "It happened Up in Maine: Do Angels Chew Tobacco? A
			True Story." By Allie K. Gammon of Worcester, MA, n.d. Re: Rev. Tho.
	Strout	Article	Brackett. Strout of Windham, visiting clergyman to Raymond Hill Church.
	l		Symonds Collection. "Mr. and Mrs. Lewis Symonds To Note 60th
	Symonds	Article	Anniversary," Dec. 21, 1958, n.s.
			Symonds Collection. John J. Symonds [1822-] biography. <u>Biographical</u>
			Review: this vol. contains biographical sketches of leading citizens of Cumb.
	Symonds	Biography	Co., ME. Boston: Bio. Review Pub. Co., 1896. pp. 179-180.
			Tripp Collection. James E. Tripp [1841-] biography. Owner of the Nash
			homestead. Later settled in Casco. Biographical Review: this vol. contains
			biographical sketches of leading citizens of Cumb. Co., ME. Boston: Bio.
	Tripp		Review Pub. Co., 1896. pp. 81-82
			, , , ,
			A 5 L 0 DL (
			Welch Collection. Newspaper Article & Photos. "Portland Minister Brings
			Old Maine Homestead Back to Life: Rev. James W. Vallentyne Transforms
	\A/clab	Λ mti-ni-n	Welch Place In Raymond Into Beautiful Summer Home With Little Help."
	Welch	Article	Portland Sunday Telegram and Sunday Press Herald , Oct. 27, 1929.
	Witham	Photo, 1922.	Witham Collection. Photo. "Lillian Witham (Leach), 1922".
			Witham Collection. Photo. "Thomas Witham house, [Robert?] Witham
			house (now). Given to the town of Raymond in 1936. This picture belongs
	Witham	Photo.	to Jessie Barrows, Gray, Maine, June 10, 1970." N.d.